

















From: Melanie Sax

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: Vaccine Subcommittee: Regarding Phase 1B
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 9:28:13 PM

Dear Legislators,

I write to strongly support including inmates of Wisconsin prisons in the priority
group 1B population to receive the COVID vaccine. These people are unable to
avoid catching the virus. Many prison inmates have pre-existing conditions and a
number of them are elderly. They can not protect themselves, and the prisons
have had significant outbreaks of the virus. I am concerned about prison staff
too. The conditions are too crowded to be safe.

However, the prisons already have existing systems in place to deliver the
vaccines efficiently to a relatively small population. High risk for dangerous
outbreaks can be easily and successfully addressed. Excellent "Bang for the
Buck"!

If we wait until all the people over 70 receive vaccines, including those of us who
are well off enough to protect ourselves already, there may be no one left in the
prisons to vaccinate. Plus any outbreaks will inevitably spread via the prison staff
to the surrounding community. This is wrong. Get the vaccines to those who can
not protect themselves--and as a consequence are much more likely to pass the
virus along to others, too.

Thank you for your work on this issue. Please see the sense in neutralizing these
potential "hot spots" before they become a reality. Please help keep us all safe.
Thank you for your concern.

Sincerely,

Melanie Sax
Fitchburg, WI
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From: Ned Lenhart

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: Phase 1B
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 8:57:36 PM

The staff of our congregation operates a food pantry in Barron County. In addition to caring
for our parishioners we interact with a broad segment of our population, distributing food to
needy Barron County families. I would like to request that myself and our Campus
Coordinator, Allison Martinson be added to Phase 1B. Thank you.

My best,

Pastor Ned Lenhart

Ned I enhart

Living Water - Cameron, WI

www.livingwatercameron.org
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From: chuck lapine

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: vaccine subcommittee Phase 1B
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 7:36:54 PM

Dear Committee Member,

I write today as an employee of Sendik’s Food Markets, a retail grocer serving the citizens of
Wisconsin. I am asking you to consider including our industry in Wisconsin’s tier 1B of the
COVID-19 vaccination plan.

Since the beginning of the pandemic, my coworkers and I have been on the front lines serving
our communities. We never shut down. We are face to face with the public 14 hours a day.
There is no opportunity in our industry to work remotely.

We are the stockers, checkers, baggers, cart wipers, clerks, delivery drivers and order fillers
that get food to the people of our state. We are the definition of a front line worker. We are
proud of what we do and have continued to show up everyday to do our jobs despite risk of
exposure to the virus from the tens of thousands of guests who come to our stores every week.
Our jobs are essential to our state’s food supply and we consistently have been called “heroes”
for the work we have done and continue to do.

In their guidelines for COVID-19 vaccine distribution, the CDC specifically calls out “grocery
workers” as essential and part of Phase 1b distribution. We are asking your committee to
include grocery workers as part of Wisconsin’s Phase 1b distribution plan.

Sincerely,

Since the beginning of the pandemic, my coworkers and I have been on the front lines serving
our communities. We never shut down. We are face to face with the public 14 hours a day.
There is no opportunity in our industry to work remotely.

We are the stockers, checkers, baggers, cart wipers, clerks, delivery drivers and order fillers
that get food to the people of our state. We are the definition of a front line worker. We are
proud of what we do and have continued to show up everyday to do our jobs despite risk of
exposure to the virus from the tens of thousands of guests who come to our stores every week.
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From: jendypaul

To: DHS SDMAC

Subject: vaccine subcommittee phase 1b

Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 7:32:40 PM
Hello,

| am an essential worker

| work for Woodman's food markets and have worked throughout this pandemic, in a
time of great need of our community. | have worked hard to support our community
members in these scary times to make sure they had access to needed supplies.

While others sheltering at home, | worked. Risking my heath day in and day out. |
have been spit at, coughed at, and harassed more times than | can count and have
seen coworkers submit to mental fatigue over there fear of this virus.

Now | am being told | AM NOT AN ESSENTIAL WORKER! That all of my sacrifices,
hard work, and abuse means nothing to you. Without me and my brethren where
would you get your food, your toilet paper?

This is not fair. Why should | continue to put my and my family's heath at risk?

Am | no longer the hero you referred to me as before? | come into contact with
thousands of people a week to make sure they have food and essential items. How
am | not considered a front line essential worker? Seriously, explain this to me, to us.
Go into any grocery store and and see for yourselves. Talk to the employees.

| ask you to please reconsider your recommendation and prioritize the heroes who
have worked throughout this pandemic and continue to do so at great risk.

Andrew paulick, an ESSENTIAL WORKER

Andrew paulick
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From: Lisa Schuldt

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: Wisconsin COVID-19 vaccination plan
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 7:23:47 PM

| am asking you to consider including workers in the grocery industry in Wisconsin’s tier 1B of the
COVID-19 vaccination plan.

Since the beginning of the pandemic, these workers have been on the front lines serving our
communities. They have never shut down. They are face to face with the public 14 hours a day.
There is no opportunity in this industry to work remotely.

They are the stockers, checkers, baggers, cart wipers, clerks, delivery drivers and order fillers that
get food to the people of our state. They are the very definition of a front line worker. They have
continued to show up everyday to do their jobs despite risk of exposure to the virus from the tens of
thousands of guests who come to grocery stores every week. Their jobs are essential to our state’s
food supply and they should be called “heroes” for the work they have done and continue to do.

In their guidelines for COVID-19 vaccine distribution, the CDC specifically calls out “grocery workers”
as essential and part of Phase 1b distribution. We are asking your committee to include grocery
workers as part of Wisconsin’s Phase 1b distribution plan.
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From: Stephanie Kaether

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: Vaccination 1B comment
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 7:21:00 PM

I’m an essential worker for a grocery store, that works directly with the public 40 hours a
week. I’'m also a recent cancer survivor with many underlying health conditions, and a single
mom. [ would like to see essential workers that work directly with the public, and have
underlying health conditions that would put them at severe risk, to be bumped up to a
grouping of people being able to receive the vaccine soon. Those of us that have had to make
the choice between a great risk to their health, and being able to provide a roof over their
children’s heads, truly deserve a better fighting chance.

Thank you for your time,

Stephanie Kaether
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From: Molly Proite

To: DHS SDMAC

Subject: Phase B Recommendations

Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 6:40:48 PM
To Whom It May Concern:

After reading who will be included in Phase 1B, I’'m hoping sharing my thoughts will help you to include grocery
store workers in this section. My family owns and operates Layton Fruit Market in St. Francis, WI. We are a small
grocery store that has stayed open everyday during the pandemic. We are part of the food supply chain and have
been able to provide people with the essentials they need during this uncertain time. When I heard grocery store
workers were not going to be included in Phase 1B, it was a gut-punch. We were hailed as “heroes” in the early days
of the pandemic - putting our health at risk to earn our income because we can’t work from home-and now it feels
like we are being pushed to the side. t is critical we stay open and our employees stay healthy in order for our
income to continue. I feel that grocery store workers should absolutely be included in this next wave of vaccinations
in 1B. Please, keep us safe and healthy. I’m asking that you consider this request so that we can keep myself, family
and employees are able to safely work and continue to stay open for the community we love so much. I again urge
you to include us, grocery store workers, in the 1B category.

Thank you,
Molly Proite
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From: kelly healey

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: “Vaccine Subcommittee Phase 1B”
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 6:13:13 PM
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From: Tony Gutierrez

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: Vaccine Subcommittee Phase 1B
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 6:12:26 PM
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From: Mark DeMeuse

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: Next Vaccination Group
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 6:06:55 PM

To whom it may concern,

Shouldn't the next group include restaurant workers since the CDC says that restaurants are a
high risk activity?... Just saying....

Thank you for your time
Mark Demeuse

1447



From: Mike Kull

To: DHS SDMAC
Subject: 1B inclusion
Date: Thursday, January 14, 2021 6:03:35 PM

Food service workers have been on the front lines of this pandemic from the onset. Please follow CDC guidelines
and include those groups also

Sent from my mobile, please excuse typos
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